
New Hampshire doesn’t really have any BIG companies. That’s one of
the insights in past years from UNH Economist Ross Gittell. What we 
do have are big ideas. Many of our larger companies started out as
nothing more than idea. EqualLogic, for example, started as an idea
shared among three New Hampshire engineers, all now recipients of

Continued on page 2

Farewell and
Welcome

Dear Members,

My oldest daughter recently
returned from the Dominican
Republic after spending nine days
on a service
mission at an
orphanage. As
she prepared to
leave, she asked
a number of the
kids she had
bonded with for
their mailing
addresses so 
she could stay in
touch. They responded with
“Don’t you have a Facebook?”
Sheepishly, my eighth grade
daughter replied “no,” although
she has one now!

Almost regardless of where
you travel today, you can see the
power of technology transforming
lives. In Africa, I’ve observed
internet cafes in the most out of
way places, miles from paved
roads. A guide we had was taking
online courses to advance his
career. In Cambodia, I observed
individual homes where a new
solar panel was enabling them 
to power a single light bulb,
providing enough light for
students to study after working in
the rice paddies during the day.

Everywhere, people are using
technology to improve their
quality of living. Technology

Matt Pierson
NHHTC Chairman
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2010 Entrepreneurs of the Year
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NHHTC Chairman Matt Pierson, NHHTC President Fred Kocher, and EOY recipients 
Bill Larkins and John LaPlante of Active Shock, LLC.

Fred Kocher (left), Matt Pierson (center) and EOY recipients 
(left to right) Errik Anderson, Tillman Gerngross and Dane Wittrup of Adimab, Inc.



Chairman’s Message to Members continued from page 1

transforms, simple as that. In the United States, and
in New Hampshire in particular, we are fortunate 
to have a huge pool of intellectual capital that 
can be applied to solving pressing problems using
technology. If we need any more evidence of how
important this is, look at the oil catastrophe in 
the Gulf of Mexico. Reducing our dependence on 
non-renewable and fossil fuels is an imperative 
like never before, and not just here in the States. 
If there is a silver lining to this disaster, it is the
added exclamation point to the opportunity for 
new companies to take a leadership role in Clean
Tech and Green Tech. New Hampshire should be 
a leader in this field.

This column marks my final one as Chairman of
the NHHTC. Now three years into my one year term,

it has been a pleasure serving you. I’ve made many
new friends and look forward to being an active
Director on the NHHTC. Tom Daly, the CTO of 
Dyn, Inc., takes over on July 1st as Chairman. 
Many of you will know Tom and Dyn as outstanding
contributors to New Hampshire’s economy and
community. The Council is in great hands and I
extend a big thanks to Tom for his willingness to
continue the Council’s work in driving innovation.

Best regards,

Matt Pierson
Chairman, NHHTC

NEW HAMPSHIRE HIGH TECHNOLOGY COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Chairman - Tom Daly, Dyn, Inc. 603-296-1537
President - Fred Kocher, Kocher & Co., Inc. 603-498-5221
Secretary - Richard H. Stephens, C.I.M. Industries Inc. 603-924-9481
Treasurer - Alan Duhaime - Baker Newman Noyes 603-626-2240
Executive Director - Carol Stephens 603-924-8324

NHHTC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Jason Alexander, Alexander Technology Group 603-637-1466
Peter Antoinette, Nanocomp Technologies Inc. 603-442-8992
Arthur Bruinooge, The Sadler Insurance Agency 603-883-0511
Mary Collins, NH SBDC 603-862-2200
Jim Cook, Cook, Little, Rosenblatt & Manson, pllc 603-621-7100
Matt Cookson, University System of NH 603-767-1247
Kurt Dobbins, Arbor Networks 603-879-7201
Tom Farrelly, Cushman & Wakefield 603-669-1854
Bob Good, Good Leads 866-894-5323
Dana Lariviere, Chameleon Group LLC 603-570-4345
Paula Long 603-465-3606
Hollis McGuire, NH SBDC 603-546-1552
Mike Melville, ISG Group LLC 888-634-4464
Brian Nadeau, Dell, Inc. 603-249-7714
Don Peterson, Peterson Associates 603-434-0127
Matt Pierson, JitterGram, Inc. 603-264-6467
Tim Platt, Preti CorporateFinance 603-410-1588
Mark Prestipino, Borealis Ventures 603-643-1500
Gene Scribner, NHHTC Founder 603-924-9481
Marc Smith, Gentex Corporation 603-434-0311
Nick Thickins, SyAM Software, Inc. 603-598-5975
Gordon Tuttle, PSNH 603-634-2605
Tim Yeaton, Black Duck Software, Inc. 781-810-2050

NHHTC TRUSTEES

Ray Boissoneau, Electropac Co., Inc. 603-622-3711
Steve Boucher, Airmar Technology Corp. 603-673-9570
Dr. Kedar Gupta, Arc Energy 603-883-7500
Emilio Marianelli, Fidelity Investments 603-791-7038
John Monson, Wiggin & Nourie, P.A. 603-669-2211
Richard Pierro, Superior Controls, Inc. 603-468-3000
Michael Quinlan, Transparent Language, Inc. 603-262-6303
Steve Ryder, True North Networks, LLC 603-624-6777
Paul Schuepp, Animetrics, Inc. 603-447-5600
Nick Soloway, Hayes Soloway, P.C. 603-668-1400
Dave Todaro, BID2WIN Software, Inc. 603-570-2502

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE

Chair, President - Fred Kocher, Kocher & Company, Inc. 603-498-5221
Director - Mary Collins, NH SBDC 603-862-2200
Director - Bob Good, Good Leads 866-894-5323
Director - Don Peterson, Peterson Associates 603-434-0127
Director - Gene Scribner, NHHTC Founder 603-924-9481

POY - PRODUCT OF THE YEAR COMMITTEE

Chairman - Arthur Bruinooge, The Sadler Insurance Agency 603-883-0511
Member - Lisa Bruinooge, The Sadler Insurance Agency 603-883-0511
Director - Tom Farrelly, Cushman & Wakefield 603-669-1854
Director - Bob Good, Good Leads 866-894-5323
Member - Jim McCormick, IVEX International 603-321-7854
Director - Tim Yeaton, Black Duck Software, Inc. 781-810-2050

HUMAN RESOURCES EXCHANGE

Chair - James Reidy Esq., Sheehan Phinney Bass + Green, P.A. 603-627-8217

NHHTC ENTREPRENEUR FORUM

Chair - Tim Platt, Preti CorporateFinance 603-410-1588
Member - Matt Benson, Cook, Little, Rosenblatt & Manson, pllc 603-621-7100
Member - Catherine Blake, Sales Protocol International 603-828-7312
Member - Peter Nieves, Sheehan Phinney Bass + Green 603-627-8134
Member - Todd Sullivan, Hayes Soloway PC 603-668-1400
Member - Susan Woods, Chartworth LLC 603-647-2327

EOY - NHHTC ENTREPRENEUR OF THE YEAR COMMITTEE

Chair - Jim Cook, Cook, Little, Rosenblatt & Manson, pllc 603-621-7100
Director - Art Bruinooge, The Sadler Insurance Agency 603-883-0511
Director - Mary Collins, NH SBDC 603-862-2200
Director - Tom Farrelly, Cushman & Wakefield 603-669-1854
President - Fred Kocher, Kocher & Company, Inc. 603-498-5221
Executive Director - Carol Stephens, CC Stephens & Co 603-924-4311
Member - Lisa Bruinooge, The Sadler Insurance Agency 603-883-0511
Member - Michael Tule, McLane, Graf, Raulerson & Middleton 603-625-6464

SOFTWARE COMMITTEE

Chair - Nick Thickins, SyAM Software, Inc. 603-598-9575
Member - Francis Buck, Liberty Mutual
Member - Peter Drivas, SkillSoft, Inc. 603-324-3000
Member - John Nelson, Siemens PLM Software

NHHTC GOLF TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE

Chair - Arthur Bruinooge, The Sadler Insurance Agency 603-883-0511
Director - Jason Alexander, Alexander Technology Group 603-637-1466
Director - Mary Collins, NH SBDC 603-862-2200
Director - Matt Cookson, University System of NH 603-767-1247
Director - Tim Yeaton, Black Duck Software, Inc. 781-810-2050

SPEED VENTURE SUMMIT 

Chair - Tim Platt, Preti CorporateFinance 603-410-1588
Member - Matt Benson, Cook, Little, Rosenblatt & Manson, pllc 603-621-7100
Chairman - Tom Daly, Dyn, Inc. 603-296-1537
Director - Hollis McGuire, NH SBDC 603-546-1552
Member - Susan Woods, Chartworth LLC 603-647-2327
Scheduling - Bill Clark, Administration - Heidi Edwards Dunn

EDUCATION COMMITTEE

Chair - Matt Cookson, University System of NH 603-767-1247
Vice Chair - Jason Alexander, Alexander Technology Group 603-637-1466
Director - Mary Collins, NH SBDC 603-862-2200
Jennifer Boulanger, Belknap Economic Development Council 603-524-0314
Member - Sherry Correia, Gentex Corporation 603-657-1227
Rose Deloge, Milford HS & Applied Tech Center 603-673-4201
Member - Steve Demarais, UBS Financial Services 603-334-6247
Member - Dave Janelle, TD Banknorth 603-695-3136
Mary Laturnau, ITM Partnership 603-437-3510
Member - Mihaela Sabin, UNH Manchester 603-641-4144

INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY FORUM

Chair - Paul Remus, Devine, Millimet & Branch 603-669-1000

MEMBERSHIP/MARKETING COMMITTEE

Chair - Tom Daly, Dyn, Inc. 603-296-1537
Director - Tom Farrelly, Cushman & Wakefield 603-669-1854
Director - Bob Good, Good Leads 866-894-5323
Member - Don Sweet, CEO Tactics 603-410-1588

NHHTC ADMINISTRATION 

Executive Director - Carol Stephens 603-924-8324 (TECH)
Membership & Events - Judy Davidson info@nhhtc.org
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Big Ideas… continued from page 1

the NHHTC Entrepreneur of the Year award in 2008. 
In seven years, it sold for over $1 billion – big ideas.

In 2010, NHHTC highlighted another set of
entrepreneurs – by the time the night ended, there
were four groups so honored – some receiving the

Entrepreneur of the
Year Award, others for
their personal record of
accomplishments.

Governor John Lynch
set the stage with a
heartfelt “Thank you…
for getting me AWAY
from the State House.”

“It is very difficult
being an entrepreneur,”
he began. Most of the
attendees recognized
that all too well 
and welcomed 
the Governor’s
commitment “to
ensure that New

Hampshire remains very business friendly… I want
New Hampshire to be known as the place to go when
you want to grow a technology business.” Citing our
educated workforce and state government’s policies –
R&D Tax credit, a desire to keep taxes low and others –
Lynch reflected the mood of the evening, “It’s about
ideas!” He listed a few for the State to adopt –
renewing Driver’s Licenses online, for example. 
“The State should do as businesses do – define our
products… or policies… based upon the customer.”
Reminding everyone that New Hampshire was still
voted as “the best place to raise kids,” he closed with
this invitation, “I love getting around and meeting
people and seeing businesses – invite me!”

Ideas need fertile soil. For Massachusetts, much of
the entrepreneurial effort is a direct result of the
enormous educational centers there. While New
Hampshire’s centers of education are good – UNH is
the best in the world in space science – we need to be
very proactive to ensure a good climate for our fragile
“knowledge-based” economy. In introducing tonight’s
keynote speaker, FairPoint Communications reviewed
their plans to spend $100 million to expand the fiber
network into the North Country and to grow
Broadband from the current 76% coverage 
in the state to 95% by 2013. They describe it as their
contribution to help bring “ideas to reality.”

Keynote
Keynote  speaker Tim Healy,
the first of the night’s
highlighted entrepreneurs,
founded EnerNoc while at
Dartmouth. He described 
his own path, which typically
for entrepreneurs, was not
particularly straight. Ideas,
money, networking… 
and stamina – 37 VCs… 
37 rejections. Being an
entrepreneur is not easy… and
it’s not just about ideas, either.

Adimab
Tillman Gerngross has received the EOY
Award before, for GlycoFi in 2007. He and
his partners, Errik Anderson and Dane
Wittrup, have developed “the first fully

integrated yeast-based human antibody
discovery and optimization platform.”

Pleading guilty as a repeat offender, he
reinforced several themes for the night – five rounds
of financing, networking, and New Hampshire. “Why
New Hampshire?” Tillman was very direct, “Low
taxes… Dartmouth as the intellectual nucleus… people
and partnerships,” and concluded, “Good Companies
are the consequence of Good Partnerships.”

Active Shock
Active Shock is a world leader in semi-active
suspension technology – and a shining
example that tech-based businesses cover
a much wider area than developing

computer technology or biotech. 
Co-founder and CTO John LaPlante

described their journey to the dais –
“boundless energy and a totally unrealistic idea of 
how long it would take to get to production… both a
prerequisite for starting. Along the way, you get great
advice… some of which we didn’t take.”

Co-founder and CEO Bill Larkins was allowed to 
wrap-up all that we had heard. “We are what we
celebrate,” quoting his former boss and the technical
conscience of New Hampshire, Dean Kamen. “New
Hampshire is a GREAT state to grow a company,
because you get help. It is exciting to be in an
environment where we celebrate ALL THIS!”

3

Keynote Speaker Tim Healy,
CEO of EnerNOC, Inc

Continued on page 4

Governor John Lynch

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS



Leadership
Award
Education has always
been important to 
tech businesses –
NHHTC adopted the

Kocher Technology
Scholarship in 2007
and was pleased to

have WMUR’s Tiffany Eddy on hand to
award this year’s scholarships. Fred
Kocher was on hand, as well, and took
the opportunity to highlight another
entrepreneur of the night – NHHTC’s outgoing
Chairman, Matt Pierson, with the NHHTC Leadership
Award, given to Matt for his outstanding years as
Chair of the NHHTC Board. Pierson is himself a
recipient of NHHTC’s Entrepreneur of the Year Award,
he was the originator of NHHTC’s fall event, “Product 
of the Year,” and was the driving force behind the
establishment of the Kocher Scholarships.

For 22 years, NHHTC has been recognizing and
honoring entrepreneurs. Their success and the hundreds

of others who have tried, who are still trying, or who
tried and succeeded without being so publicly noticed –
this is the life blood of the New Hampshire economy,
our import and export balance, and JOBS.

And there are good reasons for “Why New
Hampshire?” It starts with ideas. It takes Good
Partnerships… including those with government
keeping taxes low and trying hard to be business
friendly. And it takes help… particularly from those 
who have done it before and are now giving back. 

If you didn’t know that about New
Hampshire… well, now you do. �—RHS

Big Ideas… continued from page 3

4
Continued on page 5

Michelle Pierson (left) joined NHHTC Chairman Matt Pierson (center) at the podium while
NHHTC President Fred Kocher (right) presented Matt with the NHHTC Leadership Award. 

ENTREPRENEUR OF THE YEAR

New Hampshire High Technology Council

2010



5

David Nasser
Plymouth State University

Tiffany Eddy of WMUR
introduced the Kocher
Scholarship recipients.

Big Ideas… continued from page 4

Team SNHU, the winning college team from Southern
NH University, won a $1,000 cash prize for their 
project idea to grow cultural awareness on campus 
by integrating international students.

The Great Nor'Easters, the winning high school 
team from Colebrook Academy, won a $1,000 

cash prize for their project idea to revamp "Late 
Night Madness," a local event held to help small

businesses thrive during the holiday season.

The Inventioneers with 
Governor John Lynch

2010 Kocher Scholars

Parker VanderNoot
Plymouth State University

Timothy Roemer
Wentworth Institute 
of Technology

2010 NH-SESL Challenge Winners

2010 FIRST Teams and the Inventioneers

FIRST Team 1073 
Hollis-Brookline 
High School

FIRST Team 1922 
Hopkinton High School

FIRST Team 1058 
Londonderry High School
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Submarines, cyber-security, wet labs, and
university research – the NHHTC Entrepreneur
Forum hit these topics and more at their May 26
event. The Forum offers a unique opportunity for
entrepreneurs to tap the advice of proven experts
in a panel format.

Mark Huddleston, UNH president, opened the
event by giving a broad overview of UNH-related
research and outreach efforts. They included the
Green Launching Pad, a NH science and technology
plan, expanding UNH-Manchester, the Franklin Pierce
Law School merger, and the establishment of the 
NH Innovation and Commercialization Center. He
commented that these efforts have an overlapping
goal: growing new jobs. He closed by introducing
Mica Stark, the primary contact for individuals and
organizations interesting in the connecting with UNH.
He can be reached at we.mean.business@unh.edu.

Subs were up next, as AquaVenture
WaterCrafts’ president Rich Maurer
introduced the audience to the
“Seabird,” which he described as the
world’s fastest submersible watercraft
outside of the military.
Rich walked the
audience through the
product’s development
phase, complete with
pictures of his garage,
where production
actually started.

“We see Seabird as an entirely new
genesis of the watercraft industry,” he
said. His need: $750,000 to help take the
product into production and distribution. The
company’s target applications for the product, which
can dive to 150 feet and reach 25 mph underwater,
include marine science research, search and rescue,
and recreation. He described his competitive
advantage – price and performance.

The panelists, Mark Lindsay of Boston Boatworks,
LLC, William Peterson of Maritime Applied Physics
Corporation, and Thomas Reis of Substructure, Inc.,

each came with a unique perspective on the
company’s business model, given their direct
experience in the maritime industry.

Between the presentations, the audience
received a “skydive pitch” from students at 
the Academy of Science and Design, a charter
school in Merrimack serving 6-12 graders. The

students provided
an overview of the
school’s growth,
including a
doubling of
enrollments over
the past four years
to 200 students
today. Their
skydive pitch –

raising $50,000 for lab upgrades, including a wet lab.
Those interested in helping should contact the school
at 262-9162. 

The second presentation was by
Vince Berk, president of ProQueSys,
which provides software solutions
that improve network insight and
reduce organizational risk that 
are used by administrators in
government, industry, and military.
The company plans to scale up the
product, expand their reach in the
corporate market, particularly with
risk managers and CIOs.

They wanted advice from the panelists in terms of
creating an effective strategy to increase marketing
and sales. They believe that their software solution 
can be used in day to day operations to demonstrate
the return on investment.

The panelists confirmed that risk
management is a top priority today. Brad
Meehan from Akamai, Fred Sammartino
from Aylus Networks, and Jerry Skurla 
from Nitro Security, had a lot of additional
advice for the company. They agreed that
the network and security field is crowded
and differentiating oneself is key. The 
last word – sell a story and a solution, 
not a technology. � —Matt Cookson

May 26, 2010

ENTREPRENEUR
FORUM

Vince Berk,
ProQueSys

Rich Maurer,
AquaVenture
WaterCrafts

Students from the Academy of Science and Design
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Where young
people dream of

becoming science
and technology

heroes.
www.usfirst.org

National and international product acceptance starts with world class EMC and Environmental
testing...right here in your backyard. At Retlif. Test with Retlif and conquer the world.

• industry best lead time scheduling  •  priority scheduling  •  globally accepted test results…
• the most detailed test reports...turned around fast... •  unparalleled staff support

For military, maritime, rail, aerospace, aviation, commercial aviation transportation and 
homeland security applications.

EMC testing:
In-lab or on-site EMC testing, regulatory compliance, engineering services, 
domestic or international.

Environmental testing:
Acoustic noise, altitude, atmospheric, acceleration, explosive atmosphere, fungus, 
hail, immersion, inclination, lightning, metallic dust, optical, rain/ blowing rain, salt fog, 
sand & dust, shock & vibration, snow & icing, solar, sunshine, temperature cycling, 
temperature & humidity, temperature shock, vacuum.

101 New Boston Road, 
Goffstown, NH 03045
Tel: (603) 497-4600 
Fax: (603) 497-5281

www.retlif.com
E-mail: sales@retlif.com

Put us to the test.SM

Additional Locations in  New York, North Carolina, Pennsylvania & Washington D.C.
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Remembered Voices has
partnered with New England 
Call Center (Concord NH) for 
24/7 phone based customer
support and PlumVoice (New 
York NY) for interactive voice
response support.

Grubb & Ellis|Coldstream Real

Estate Advisors, Inc., a leading
local real estate services firm,
announced today that it has
leased 13,195 sf of flex space
located at 14 Keewaydin Drive,
Salem, NH, to Besi North 
America, Inc.

David Liddell, president of SKYE

Business Solutions presented
“Increase Your Leadership
Effectiveness Through Influential
Communication” to the
Massachusetts Bankers
Association on June 2, 2010. 
The event: Emerging Leaders
2010 education series “Leaders 
in the Community.”

Grossman, Tucker, Perreault &

Pfleger is IP counsel to Itaconix
LLC, a green-tech company with
licensed technology from UNH
and its own expanding patent
portfolio. Itaconix recently
received a $1.8M grant from the
U.S. DOE and DOA.

Check out Vested for 

Growth’s new blog
http://blog.vestedforgrowth.com/
entitled, “Tales from the
trenches: NH business owners
talk about real-life issues” to 
find out resources and best
management practices worth
sharing amongst CEOs.

Nationally known author, John
Leonetti, will speak about
planning for Business Exit
Strategies at 8 a.m. on June 30 at
the Hundred Club in Portsmouth.
Complete information at
http://bit.ly/bprmMf or call 
603-766-4926.

Good Leads® CEO Bob Good 
will be speaking in Hartford, CT,
at the June 24th presentation 
of From The Ground Up® - 
A Foundational Seminar Series
for Entrepreneurs sponsored by
the Connecticut Center for
Advanced Technology Inc. Bob
will be presenting on Developing
Exceptional Sales, Marketing and
Lead Generation Strategies. This
program will focus on sales and
marketing tasks and other
dilemmas faced by executives 
of early stage firms.

Sunrise Labs is proud to
announce ISO-13485:2003 and
ISO-9001:2008 certifications for
contract product development,
along with a newly launched
website. The Sunrise Labs
website (www.sunriselabs.com)
includes case studies and client
testimonials highlighting our
team’s deep expertise in system
engineering, electronics design
and software development.

Jamie Rajotte-Tremblay of
Captivating Talent LLC, a
boutique Human Resource
Consulting firm located in
southern New Hampshire, joined
Ted Gorski of Get Your Edge, a
premier management training
and business executive coaching
firm, on April 20th at 11:00 am to
discuss “Enhancing Employee
Engagement.” Jamie and Ted
focused on how businesses can
keep employees engaged in
today’s economy. The program is
archived at www.wkxl1450.com
under the Business Advantage.

UNH’s Whittemore School of

Business and Economics will
offer its premier Executive 
MBA program for seasoned
professionals in historic
downtown Portsmouth
beginning this fall. The only
Executive MBA program north
of Boston, UNH’s program is
targeted to mid- to senior-level
professionals who are looking
for a top-level business degree.
Visit wsbe.unh.edu/emba.

Member News

HAYES SOLOWAY
INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY WORLDWIDE

HAYES SOLOWAY P.C. is a law firm specializing in all aspects of
intellectual property law, with offices in Manchester, New
Hampshire and Tucson, Arizona. Our firm is currently celebrating
twenty-five years of assisting clients in protecting their nationwide
and worldwide intellectual property rights. Our worldwide client
base ranges from individuals and small startup companies to
large multinational corporations, universities, hospitals and
government agencies. Our practice includes procurement and
protection of patents, trademarks, and copyrights in the United
States and abroad, as well as licensing, litigation, and counseling
in the areas of patents, trademarks, copyrights and trade
secrets. The firm is sized to take advantage of efficient and
superior internal communications and organization. Teamwork,
value, and efficiency are our standards.

HAYES SOLOWAY P.C.
SPECIALIZING IN INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY LAW

Manchester Tucson
175 Canal Street 130 W. Cushing Street
Manchester, NH  03101 Tucson, AZ  85701
Tel:  603.668.1400 Tel:  520.882.7623
Fax:  603.668.8567 Fax:  520.882.7643
iplaw@hayes-soloway.com admin@hayes-soloway.com

For more information, please visit our website at www.hayes-soloway.com.
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Welcome to Our New Members
Spyglass Partners LLC

2 Palmer Drive
Londonderry, NH 03053
Ken Slattery
603-552-5152
www.spyglasscorp.com
Spyglass Partners is a professional
staffing firm specializing in
contract and direct placement
services of IT/Engineering, Supply
Chain, Logistics, Manufacturing,
Operations, Quality and Trade
Compliance staff.

Calm Water Business Partner

9 Roby Street
Nashua, NH 03060
Nancy Baughman
603-809-4218
www.calm-water.com
Calm Water Business Partner, LLC
is a small, woman-owned
company providing customized
professional recruiting services
and business consulting. We work
with a wide range of industries
and all levels of candidates in
professional disciplines
throughout New England.

ScaleTera Renewable Energy

9 Emerson Lane
Hollis, NH 03049
Bob Houvener
603-493-1459
Renewable Energy R&D

Poised Solutions, Inc.

353 Elm Street
Goffstown, NH 03045
Stephen Baines
603-494-0639
www.poisol.com
Poised Solutions is a full-service
consulting and outsourcing firm
dedicated to the concept that
helping companies properly 
plan for, select, design, build,
implement and manage their
technology ecosystems and
environment will result in reduced
cost of ownership, a higher return
on investment and the competitive
edge needed to provide your
organization a strategic and
tactical advantage in whatever
market you compete.

Dunn & Partners

225 Franklin Street
Boston, MA 02110
Kevin Dunn
617-451-0001
www.dunnpartners.com
Dunn & Partners is a leading
middle market mergers and
acquisitions firm, focused on
transactions valued at between
$15-250 million. The company has
an experienced team composed of
former CEO’s and entrepreneurs.
Matt Pierson heads the New
Hampshire activities and is 
based in Bedford, NH.

Grubb & Ellis/Coldstream 

Real Estate Advisors, Inc.

170 South River Road
Bedford, NH 03110
Dan Scanlon
603-206-9605
www.coldstreamre.com
Commercial Real Estate Company
in business for the past 20 years
providing comprehensive service
to clients in Southern New
Hampshire and the Seacoast.

RMO Technologies

45 Mountain Road
Brookline, NH 03033
Nancy Frick
603-769-1315
www.rmotechnologies.net
RMO provides a Requirements
Management Office to elicit,
analyze, document and manage
business and software
requirements. Our philosophy
offers a requirements lifecycle 
that is separate and parallel 
to the software development
lifecycle delivering Just-In-Time
requirements to a developers.

Brick Street Software

215 S Broadway 241
Salem, NH 03079
Chris Maeda
603-912-0046
www.brickstreetsoftware.com
Brick Street Software makes 
world class marketing software
products that deepen customer
relationships, decrease costs and
increase total relationship value.

AquaSonus, LLC

3 Jennifer Drive
Merrimack, NH 03054
William Roberts
603-423-9240
www.aquasonus.com
AquaSonus, LLC is an engineering
design firm. Our goal is to use 
our many years of experience
architecting high performance
computer hardware and software
and combine it with unique sensor
technologies to solve a wide 
range of problems.

Patelligence, LLC

1 Chestnut Street
Merrimack, NH 03060
Ashish Patel
603-943-5375
www.patelligence.com
At Patelligence, we don’t just build
web sites or applications, we
provide business solutions! We
provide the following services:
building web-based applications,
web site design and hosting,
search engine optimization (SEO),
consulting about improving your
web presence and content
management systems.

Cirtronics Corporation

528 Route 13 South
Milford, NH 03055
Stephanie Gronvall
603-249-9190
www.cirtronics.com
Electronic contract manufacturer

Law Office of Mark Stull

63 High Street
Manchester, NH 03104
Mark Stull
603-232-3687
The focus of the law practice is
business litigation and complex
federal litigation.

Please welcome our

new members. Give

them a call.



A publication of the
New Hampshire High Technology Council

OUR MISSION
Founded in 1983, the New Hampshire High

Technology Council’s mission is to encourage the
development and success of technology-based

businesses in New Hampshire.
Membership in the New Hampshire High 
Technology Council is open to high tech 
companies and their service companies. 

Companies wishing to join, or who want more
information on the Council, should go to

www.nhhtc.org and register or call the New
Hampshire High Technology Council.

For more information, call or go online:
New Hampshire High Technology Council

23 Elm Street, Peterborough, NH 03458
Tel: 603-924-TECH (8324)   Fax: 603-924-4312

e-mail: info@nhhtc.org   www.nhhtc.org

Submitting NHHTC Materials
All articles or ads should be sent to 

Richard H. Stephens, Editor
603-924-9481 

c/o CC Stephens & Co
23 Elm Street, Suite 2, Peterborough, NH 03458

e-mail: info@nhhtc.org

2010 NHHTC Calendar
Mark Your Calendar - Register at www.nhhtc.org

NHHTC Entrepreneur Forum

Sept 22 FIRST, Manchester 5:30-8:30 pm

NHHTC Golf Tournament

Sept 27 Stonebridge Country Club, Goffstown

Speed Venture Summit

Oct 27 Speed Venture Pitch 2:00-5:00 pm
Business Networking Reception 5:00-7:00 pm
Crowne Plaza, Nashua

2010 Product of the Year 

Nov 15 Center of NH, Radisson Hotel, Manchester 5:30-8:30 pm

For more information - 603-924-8324 or info@nhhtc.org

23 Elm Street, Suite 2
Peterborough, NH 03458

NEWSHIGH TECH
N E W  H A M P S H I R E

Prime Sponsorships Available
NHHTC 

GOLF  TOURNAMENT
Call Art Bruinooge 883-0511


